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Dear Friends, 

            Luke 24:46-47 says: “and He said to them, ‘Thus it is written, that the Christ 

should suffer and rise again from the dead the third day; and that repentance for the 

forgiveness of sins should be proclaimed in His name to all the nations’…” (NASB) That passage ended our series in 

Luke on Easter Sunday. We celebrated by “proclaiming” Jesus’ resurrection and our calling to take His gospel to the 

world. May God use you & us to “proclaim” the gospel “in His name to all the nations”! The world really needs it! 

Puebla del Río Church. Three weeks ago I finished a Bible study of 

Revelation , & after a one week break, we started studying Christology. 

On May 4th we had a couples’ seminar at church on “Communication 

between the Couple” and two non-church couples came for the 1st time. 

Jordi and Sandra gave that, and he preached the following day too. The 

next Sunday, Arturo and I began a new series in 1st Peter. We’ve also 

had some new visitors again, so your prayers are helping to improve 

things at church! Please pray for the church to keep growing in their 

walk with Christ and as a testimony to 12,000 people without Christ 

in Puebla del Río.   

Other ministry. On Palm Sunday 3-day weekend, Salud and I spoke at a FIEIDE 

church Easter retreat at a camp north of Seville. I gave 3 conferences & Salud did 2 

workshops on “Unity in the Church”.  On Apr. 25-28th, a single TEAM missionary 

girl, Salud, Arturo and I went to Cullera, by 

Valencia (8 hrs. drive) to attend the FIEIDE 

National Assembly & Congress with leaders 

from over 50 churches in Spain.  Two new 

churches were accepted in the Federation.  One of them is in Almería province 

in Andalucía!  We praise God for new growth of Gospel-centered churches in 

Spain!  At the Assembly, 

Salud was ratified as the representative from Andalucía to the 

FIEIDE National Women’s Department. That gives her 3 years of 

new responsibilities in the FIEIDE in Spain.  Please pray for her 

as she works with the new department, continues serving on the 

Andalucía Women’s Committee, and also ministers to women in 

many parts of Spain.  As for me at the Seminary, the school has 

applied for accreditation by the government Ministry of Education 

of the Master’s in the Spanish Reformation. So I’ve had to change all of my syllabi for the 3 classes I teach in the 

Master’s program. Next school year, 2024-2025, we’ll have to do everything at the level the government requires, 

which means more work and a 16-week semester for all the Master’s level classes. The seminary won’t know if it will 

be approved until later in the school year, but this is a part of the accreditation process we have to start now. 

Family news.  We’re GROWING! 8 weeks ago Elisabeth, Sam and Julen gave us the news that they are expecting!!  

Now we know it is a baby girl!! We’re obviously very happy for them and 

ask prayer for Elisabeth as she is now 4 months pregnant, so that God will 

help her and the baby to have a safe and healthy pregnancy. Jonathan, 

Irene and Sara are celebrating that Sara is now 1 year old 

and we were at her 1st birthday party! He just graduated 

from his 5-year residency in oncology at the hospital. They 

are also in the process of buying a home. We thank and 

praise God that our kids, and their families are all well and 

being blessed by the Lord! 

       Thank you for praying for us and for all of you who 

support us so faithfully too.  We appreciate you and thank 

God for your commitment to Him and to us!  May God bless you in everything as you follow Jesus 

Christ and  “proclaim” the gospel “in His name to all the nations” in this needy world of ours! 

In Jesus’ love and service,  

                                                                                    Frank and Salud  
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